
 
 
 
 
       October 25, 1974 
 
 
Dear Chris: 
 
I appreciate having your October 9th thoughts about fixed commission rates on the stock 
exchanges.  I can certainly understand your feelings. 
 
You won’t be surprised to know that I’ve never studied that issue of SEC policy.  And, as 
you know, SEC jurisdiction over its own actions is, by law, independent of the Executive 
Branch.  I’m glad to know of at least one tough issue that law and custom require me to 
stay away from. 
 
It was good to hear from you. 
 
       Sincerely yours, 
  
      
 
       Philip W. Buchen 
       Counsel to the President 
 
 
Mr. Christopher R. Sheppard 
c/o Weiss, Peck and Greer 
120 Broadway 
New York, New York  10005 
 
 
 
 
 


